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Minutes of Shabbington Parish Council meeting held on Monday 11th March 2019 

  
Attendees  

Cllrs Alan Powell (Chairman), Miriam Boswell, Maria Millan, Linda Neil. 

Cllr M Rand (AVDC), Helen Spurgeon (Parish Clerk), 4 members of the public.  

 

1. Apologies for absence. 

Stephen Capaldi (Vice Chairman) 

 

2. Declarations of interest in items on the agenda. 

None. 

 

3. To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 21st January 2019. 

The minutes were approved and signed by Cllr Powell as a true record. 

 

4. Public participation 

 

• A member of the public reported that the Hippo bag in Dukes Close had finally been removed. 

• A member of the public reported that the fence down by the river is decaying, a number of 

fence posts need replacing and brambles need clearing. Action: Chairman to put a note in the 

Shabbington News to organise a date for the work, possibly in May once the weather has 

improved. 

 

5. Neighbourhood Policing report 

No report received from the police. 

It was reported that a lawnmower had been stolen from Dukes Close, a vehicle had been broken into 

at The Old Fisherman, and strangers had been seen checking out property. Action: Chairman to 

inform the public via the Shabbington News. 

 

6. Finance 

The payment run was approved as circulated: 

 

Payee

Chq. 

No/BACS Detail £

Mrs H Spurgeon BACS

Net salary Parish Clerk 24 hours net pay £276, office £50, 

phone wifi software £20 346.00£       

Shabbington Church BACS Church hire for January PC meeting 20.00£          

Aylesbury Mains BACS Light repairs from 11.05.2018 invoice not paid 97.80£          

DD payments

ICO DD Data protection fee 35.00£          

123-Reg DD Website hosting 23.99£          

Sage DD Payroll software 7.20£            

Total payments 529.99£       
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Accounts to end February 2019, as circulated, were agreed.  

 

7. Planning 

• 19/00623/APP Land between Lulsgate Cottage and Bryers Close, Ickford Road, Shabbington 
The plans were circulated to the meeting. The Vice Chairman had submitted his comments via 
email prior to the meeting. Following a discussion, Councillors agreed to support the 
application as long as it is only infill development and not a precursor to possible future 
development at the rear of the houses. The Parish Council does, however, have concerns about 
the vehicular access on to a busy road. 

• The Rectory Homes planning application on Ickford Road has gone to appeal due to non-

determination by AVDC. If the planning application is approved, then land will be available to 

build the new Village Hut with parking. In the meantime, the Village Hut Committee are 

moving ahead with an application on the current site.   

 

8. Street lighting & street repairs 

The lamps and gear to convert the street lights to LEDs have been ordered with Aylesbury Mains and 

the work will be scheduled once the stock arrives. 

The street light which is out on Crendon Road outside Claremont, opposite The Vines, is still waiting 

for UK Power Networks to repair the electrical supply box and fuse. Action: Clerk to chase UK Power 

Networks. 

 

9. Millennium Field & Pond Garden 

Complete Tree Services have cut back four trees in the Pond Garden. 

The rubber safety surface in the play area will be repaired once the weather improves. 

 

10. Meetings 

The next LAF meeting is on 12th March 2019 at 7pm in Cuddington.  

The Village Hut Committee met on 5th March. They have decided to go ahead and look at the 

redevelopment of the current site for the new Hut. 

 

The duck boards just past the second bridge after the Old Fisherman are broken. Action: Clerk to 

report to Great Haseley Parish Council for repair. 

 

A litter pick is scheduled for 30th March. Everyone is welcome to help. Please bring litter pickers and 

hi-vis jackets if you have them. 

 

At least 10 sacks of rubbish have been dumped in the ditch along the road between Shabbington and 

Long Crendon. Action: Clerk to report fly-tipping to AVDC. 

 

11. Date of next meeting 

Monday 8th April 2019 

 

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.03pm. 


